
 

 

eNACSO MEMBERS’ UPDATE – MARCH 2013 

 

Introduction 

Dear Members,  
 
After these first months of hand-over and planning, we are ready to invest more energy 
on communication and visibility. We realised that a sporadic and long 3-6 months 
newsletter is not effective, while a short update is simpler to prepare and easier to read. 
This Members’ Update will be sent every 2-3 weeks - but frequency may change according 
to the needs - with the aim to collect and provide you all the relevant information.  
The Periodic Update will be one of our communication tools that comprise the website, 
twitter, ad hoc press releases\conference and articles. 
  

 

Hot News 

Three New Members join the network  
We are glad to welcome Save the Children Norway and Child Focus (Belgium) as new Members 
and Narodni centrum bezpecnejsiho internet (NCBI) (Czech Republic) as new Associate of the 
network.  
Nowadays eNACSO comprises 27 NGOs, 19 Members and 8 Associates.   

 
New Call for Proposal is about to be published 
The last Safer Internet Programme calls for proposal will be issued in the next days. The deadline is 
the 14th of May 2013.  
The draft call on the Thematic Network for Child Protection on the Internet, the one that is funding 
eNACSO III, has the same priorities and budget of the last one.  
The new application form is not out yet, but you can check the templates that were required to the 
partners in the last call following this link.    
 
eNACSO Child Participation Working Group 
Considering the high level of interest raised by presentations from the experts and the members, 
we reduced the time of discussion and we couldn’t organize the Child Participation Working Group. 
Therefore, we propose to arrange the next meeting online in the second week of April. You are 
invited to give your availability through the following link by the 31st of March. 
 
Link with eNACSO 
We opened a Twitter account and we are revamping our website. All the members are invited to 
verify that their websites have a link to eNACSO and to follow our Twitter.  

 

 



Save the Date 

Conference on the global fight against online child sexual abuse content in the European 
Parliament in Brussels is now just three weeks away! There are still places left and registration is 
possible via www.iwf.org.uk/conference. 
 
The 1st Children’s Forum in ICANN - 2013.04.07-11 Beijing  
5 days Forum alongside with the ICANN meeting will be held, inviting 10 children's groups or child-
led organizations from all over the world, each team with 2 children representatives and 1 adult 
supporter to participate. There will be sessions to introduce ICANN, discuss the way forward, build 
the connections and participate in ICANN’s meeting and public forum, so as to encourage children 
speaking for themselves on the Internet issues and policies related to them (to know more). 

 

eNACSO Events  

eNACSO Members’ Meeting in Rome 
eNACSO held the general Members’ Meeting in Rome on the 21-22 February 2013. All eNACSO 
members participated and three prominent experts gave a speech: Agnes Nairn, “Selling to 
Children on the Internet”, Helena Sandberg, “Children’s exposure to and understanding of online 
advertising”, Enrica Farci  “Watching the world through children’s eyes”. Moreover, we hosted 
presentations for the members, working groups, campaigns...(to know more you can download here 
the report and the presentations). 
 
Preparatory events for the EuroDIG and IGF 2013  
eNACSO’s Staff is participating in the preparatory meeting for the new EURODig and IGF. The 
EuroDIG will be held in Lisbon on the 20-21 June 2013. eNACSO is the coordinator of the session of 
child protection and will held one session.  
 

 

News on Online Child Safety 

Starbucks – porn providers to the world  
WiFi access is available in every Starbucks coffee shop in the UK. BT is the WiFi supplier. Until 
recently Starbucks UK applied no restrictions to their WiFi connection. This meant the company was 
providing access to every kind of …(to read more). 
 
The Guardian - Why am I banned from following my teachers on Facebook and Twitter? 
Pupil-teacher interaction outside of the classroom is fraught with dangers, but Lizzie Deane, 16, 
can't understand why her Manchester school doesn't embrace social media (to read more). 
 

Please contact us if you write or find interesting articles and videos. 
 

News from the Members  

EU Superkids Online 



 
 
 

 
 
 

Four eNACSO members have developed new educational tools for kids. Protégeles from Spain, 
Nobody’s Children Foundation from Poland and Save the Children Denmark and Italy have since 
spring of 2011 worked together on a Daphne project: EU Super Kids Online (to read more). 

 
Please contact us if you want to introduce either your organization or your initiatives (150 words). 

 
 

New opportunities for partnerships and projects 

European Union Calls for Proposals 
Fundamental Rights and Citizenship & Daphne III 2013 EU calls for proposals should be published in 
the next weeks. The two programmes aims at promoting and protecting human rights including 
children rights in Europe. You can find eligibility criteria, priorities and allocated budget in the 
annual work programmes.  
To find the 2013 Work Programmes follow these links:  
 
Fundamental Rights and Citizenship 2013 

Daphne III 

 
Are you looking for a partnership? Do you need a specific expertise? Consultants? Trainers? Please 

contact us, we will disseminate your request among the members  

 

    

 
 


